From the Chief Executive's Office

Your reference: HDS/KE/214.2 Our reference: 1-3639417341

Councillor Howard Sykes MBE
Oldham Council
Room 343, Level 3
Civic Centre
West Street
OLDHAM
OL1 1UL

* 3 1 AUG 2016 • PM

OPP 1 1114

Royal Mail Group

Royal Mail Headquarters 100 Victoria Embankment LONDON EC4Y 0HQ matthew.wake@royalmail.com

Dear Cllr Sykes

Thank you for allowing us the time to look into replacing poxtboxes at Milnrow Road and Long Rushes. In Matthew's absence I have been asked to respond to you.

As you may already be aware, postboxes are being stolen throughout Greater Manchester. We are trying our very best to replace these as they go missing. Due to the vast quantity needing replacing, there is a backlog with ordering new postboxes which is causing a delay to installation in some areas.

I can confirm that Long Rushes was put back in place in June and is being collected from daily. Currently, we are not sure of an exact date of installation for Long Rushes; I will update you when I have further information.

In the meantime, if I can be of further assistance please let me know.

Yours sincerely

Rebecca Redmond Chief Executive Office





